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An update of the ministry of Hesston Mennonite Church 

in touch 
Hesston Mennonite Church 

A community of God’s people, seeking and following the way of Christ, 
experiencing and sharing the good news of healing and hope. 

Did You Know???  
¶ The Childrenôs Globe offering in 
July and August will go towards 
local school supplies. 

 

¶ We are in the process of updating 
the Childrenôs Activity Bags! These bags provide quiet 
activities for kids during the worship service and can be 
found in the treasure chest at the main entrance to the 
sanctuary.  The new childrenôs bulletin should match 
the scripture for each Sunday morning and includes a 
code to play games online later in the week. 

New Hope Shelter Updates 
As Christy Brenneman and Kent Rychener announced last 
Sunday morning, New Hope Shelter is having a Kickball 
Tournament/Ice Cream Social fundraiser, Saturday, July 
15. They are wanting teams of 15 with any mix of ages to 
come and compete. Registration information is on the bulletin 
board. Contact Christy or Kent before July 3 if you would 
like to join or support HMCôs team!  The ice cream social 
starts at 7:00pm and you are welcome to come just for that 
portion too. 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Current Shelter Needs: 
Toilet Paper 

NEW Menôs and Womenôs Underwear, T-Shirts, Shorts 
Sliced Bread, Lunch Meat and Sliced Cheese 

 

All items can be delivered to 900 W Broadway, Building 7. 

Sunday, July 16 

Bring your favorite ice cream toppings and 
snacks to share! 

6:00 p.m. - Community Center 

Kickball Classic—Thank You Notes 
A BIG thank you to everyone that participated in the 1st 
Annual HMC Kickball Classic and to all the fans that joined 
the fun!  A special thanks goes to the following folks for 
helping make the event a success.... 
 

¶ Phil and Vicki Hoffman, Chuck and Darlene Buller, and 
Gerry and Jean Selzer who served tasty 'ball park' treats 

 

¶ Ryan Magill for helping us access and utilize the Hesston 
High School auxiliary gym as a back-up location 

 

¶ Carol Raleigh for printing and donating the brightly 
colored team shirts 

 

¶ Rusty Whitcher for his fun announcing and commentary 
and Sid Whitcher for his expert kickball umpiring 

 

¶ Norman Critchfield who captured all the activity through 
great photos 

 

¶ Mick Petrocci for allowing us to borrow his sound system 
 

Thanks again to everyone that was involved and we look 
forward to the 2nd Annual Kickball Classic in 2018!! 



Elders Minutes 
June 6, 2017 
 

Jay Unruh opened the meeting.  Clayton Gladishôs devotions 
centered on Occupational Hazards with credit to Carl Walker.  
He related how particular vocations have hazards specific to 
them.  A hazard for a pastor is burn-out.  The answering 
voice offers rest as part of the ministry, not something that 
is  stopped and started as separate from the ministry. 
 

The minutes from the May 4 and May 18 Eldersô meetings 
were approved. 
 

In his pastorôs report, Clayton noted much variety.  Spring 
activities have included year end school events.  More routine 
meetings as well as preparation for convention are part of the 
summer schedule.  Clayton is including parents within HMC 
and also in other Mennonite churches in a faith formation e-
mail called REP or Resourcing and Equipping Parents.  Other 
plans for the summer are to be an Input Speaker at Camp 
Mennoscah, to perform a wedding in June, to attend MC 
USA Convention in July, to have vacation time in July and 
later in August. 
 

Amy Nissley Staufferôs report included plans for Erika Byler 
to serve as a Ministry Inquiry Program Intern at HMC this 
summer.  Other activities include working with Christian 
Education Commission  on new documents for those who 
work with children.  Amy related the names of delegates to 
Mennonite Church USA Convention in Orlando, Florida.   
 

Included in Gordon Scovilleôs report was the information 
about 2 weddings he has been asked to perform.  Gordon has 
been involved in premarital counseling as well.  He also 
attended a recent funeral. His interim ministry responsibilities 
are marked by the May 21 final report after the assessment 
period.  Gordon would like conversation about his next 
responsibilities. 
 

The pastors shared pastoral care needs of our church.   
 

Next meetings are one for Church Council and Elders on 
June 8.  The next one for Elders is June 22. 
 

Emily Miller closed in prayer. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Barb Kaufman, Secretary to Elders 

MCC Urgent Need 
Towels & Cloth Diapers Needed! The MCC Material 
Resources Center in North Newton, Kansas is currently 
running very low on towels for MCC relief kits and hygiene 
kits. Dark colored bath towels, dark colored hand towels and 
cloth diapers for infant care kits (flat fold preferred) are 
needed at this time. Donations can be brought to 121 E. 30th 
in North Newton, or you can purchase items from Amazon 
Smile or elsewhere online and have them shipped directly to 
MCC. Please contact Kate Mast with questions, 
katemast@mcc.org, 316.283.2720.  

Upcoming Events 
July 4  Fireworks Extravaganza, 8:00p.m., Kidron 

Bethel Village.  Fireworks begin at dusk.  Food, 
kidôs games, opportunity quilt drawing, bake sale, 
ice cream sundae sales.  Bring lawn chairs. 

 
July 8  SING! Outdoor Movie Night, at dusk, at Excelôs 

lot south of BMG Kansas (606 Commerce Dr), 
presented by the Hesston Chamber & the Hesston 
Record.  Concessions available for purchase. 

Rocky Mountain Mennonite Camp 
Volunteer Groups are an important part of RMMC! 
While RMMC is blessed with many individual and family 
volunteers, volunteer groups play a significant role in caring 
for the grounds and facilities of camp. With the goal of being 
good stewards of what camp is blessed with, it takes a 
significant amount of time, energy and volunteers to care for 
the 52 (yes 52 including outdoor privies) structures RMMC 
enjoys. The saying ñMany hands makes light workò is the 
ñrecipeò for how the work gets done! 
 

This year already, a group of 35 Amish young adults and 
families from Hutchinson, KS volunteered for a week and 
accomplished in four days what would have taken RMMC 
staff over a month to complete! Later this summer, a young 
adult group of 20 from Franconia Mennonite Church 
(Souderton, PA) will be volunteering for a week in July; their 
fourth time here since 2001. Additionally, Alexanderwohl 
Mennonite Church (Goessel, KS) youth group (30 
participants) is volunteering for the first time, having 
attended many snow camps as a group in the past. In early 
August, the Hesston College (Hesston, KS) Menôs Soccer 
team (20 participants) will volunteer prior to the start of their 
fall soccer season. A big THANK YOU to these groups for 
what they have and will accomplish as part of the Rocky 
Mountain ministry! 
 

Have interest in coming to volunteer for a shorter time? 
View the online sign up or call Camp for more information 
about volunteering during weekend retreats during the year.  
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Camp Mennoscah News 
Family Camp at Camp Mennoscah, July 29-30!  We 
invite families and friends of all ages and sizes to join us for 
a weekend of relaxation and fun in God's creation.  There 
will be time for swimming and crafts, canoeing, relaxing, 
and campfire, but the weekend is all yours to do what you 
would like.  There are limited rooms with air-conditioning--
don't delay!  Register online at campmennoscah.org or call 
us at 620-297-3290 for more information.   
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